
EIR Request (received 30 July 2024) - Reference: DFI/2024-0308 

I should be obliged if you would provide me with the following information under the 

Freedom of Information Act 2000, namely: 

Please provide your maintenance records for attenuation ponds and flood compensation 

areas for all motorways in Northern Ireland since their construction until the present. 

 

 

Response (issued 20 August 2024) 

Thank you for your email of 30th July 2024 requesting “maintenance records for attenuation 

ponds and flood compensation areas for all motorways in Northern Ireland since their 

construction until the present.” 

In considering your request on behalf of the Department, I have determined that the 

information requested falls under the aegis of the Environmental Information Regulations 

2004 (EIR) rather than the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Section 39 of the Freedom of Information Act specifically excludes from consideration under 

that Act requests for what is deemed to be environmental information.  EIR gives rights of 

public access environmental information held by public authorities. 

A guide explaining the Environmental Information Regulations can be found at: 

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/foi-eir-and-access-to-information/guide-to-the-

environmental-information-regulations/.  

In response to your request, I can confirm that there are no attenuation ponds or flood 

compensation areas on motorways in Northern Ireland and I am therefore not able to provide 

any maintenance records as requested. 

This concludes my response to your information request. 

 

 

Copyright notice 

The supply of information under the Freedom of Information Act or the Environmental 

Information Regulations does not give the recipient or organisation that receives it the 

automatic right to reuse it in any way that would infringe copyright.  Information supplied 

continues to be protected by copyright.  You are free to use it for your own purposes, 

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/foi-eir-and-access-to-information/guide-to-the-environmental-information-regulations/
https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/foi-eir-and-access-to-information/guide-to-the-environmental-information-regulations/


including for private study and non-commercial research, and for any other purpose 

authorised by an exception in current copyright law.  Documents (except photographs) can 

also be used in the UK without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting.  Any 

other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the 

copyright holder. 

Most documents provided by a government department or agency will be protected by 

Crown Copyright.  Most Crown Copyright information can be re-used under the Open 

Government Licence.  For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 

information, please see The National Archives website. 

Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party.  For information about obtaining 

permission from a third party please see the Intellectual Property Office’s website.  

 

 

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-framework.htm
http://www.ipo.gov.uk/

